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October 6, 2014

VIA E-FILING AND OVERNIGHT EXPRESS

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary
Pennsylvania Public Utilities Commission
400 North Street
Keystone Building
2nd Floor, Room N201
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Re: BTU Direct Marketing, LLC
Docket No. A-2014-2417492
Application for Natural Gas Supplier License (Broker/Marketer Activities Only)

Dear Ms. Chiavetta:

Enclosed please find additional information concerning BTU Direct Marketing, LLC’s
Application in response to Commission Staff’s request.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding the enclosed.

Very truly yours,

Nancy A. White

Enclosures

cc: D. Backer (via email)
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#8, 5/28/14 AM; ML# 154597
License Reference No.: IR-3318

May 28, 2014

Todd R. Chason, Esq.
Gordon Feinblatt LLC
233 East Redwood Street
Baltimore, MD 21202-3332

Dear Mr. Chason:

April 28, 2014, BTU Direct Marketing LLC (“Company”) filed an Application for a License to
Supply Natural Gas or Natural Gas Supply Services in Maryland under COMAR 20.54. The
Company proposes to provide natural gas supplier services in Maryland for residential, commercial
and industrial customers as described in the application.

After considering this matter at the May 28, 2014 Administrative Meeting, the Commission
granted the Company a license to supply natural gas or natural gas supply services in Maryland
(License Reference Number IR-3318). The license granted by the Commission under this Letter
Order is limited solely to natural gas supplier broker services for all customer classes and all service
territories as recommended by Staff. Additionally, the Company is directed to provide marketing and
training materials specific to its Maryland operations to the Commission Staff and Office of People’s
Counsel at least 30 days prior to commencing operations in Maryland.

Finally, the Company is reminded that it is under a continuing obligation to notify the
Commission within 30 days of any changes to the information upon which the Commission relied in
granting this license. A copy of the supplemental or updated information is required to be filed
concurrently with the Office of People’s Counsel.

By Direction of the Commission,

/s/ David J. Collins

David J. Collins
Executive Secretary

DJC/st
cc: Phil VanderHeyden, Electricity Division

Obi Linton, Director, External Relations



 

 

 

      September 30, 2014 

 

MARK S SCHROEDER 

BTU DIRECT MARKETING, LLC 

1414 KEY HIGHWAY, SUITE 300M 

BALTIMORE, MD   21230 

 

 

Re: Security Requirement for BTU Direct Marketing LLC: 

 

Dear Mark, 

 

National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“NFGDC”) is aware BTU Direct Marketing 

LLC (BTU) has filed an application with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission to 

supply natural gas services to the public in Pennsylvania and specifically within the 

service territory of NFGDC. 

 

As you know, in making such an application, BTU must furnish acceptable security to 

each utility where BTU will do business.  As such, under its tariff, NFGDC could require 

BTU to provide a bond or other financial security instrument in an amount that NFGDC 

determines to be appropriate. 

 

However, you have indicated, and it is NFGDC’s understanding that BTU intends only to 

provide natural gas aggregating, brokering and consulting services at this time.  You have 

stated that, in performing these services, BTU will never take title to any delivered 

natural gas. 

 

Based upon your representations, NFGDC has determined that, at this time, BTU does 

not need to post a bond or other form of security to operate in its service territory.  

However, if the services provided by BTU change in the future, NFGDC reserves the 

right to require security from BTU as it deems appropriate. 

 

If you have any questions concerning the foregoing, please contact me at 716-857-7599. 

                                                         

                                                                                     












